
Lake Joy Primary 

School Council 

Minutes 

September 21, 2016 

Present:  Dr. Greene, Amy Etheridge, Leigh Ann Gates, Michi Dunmon, Shivani Taneja, 
Jodi Short 

Dr. Greene started the meeting with the pledge.  She then opened the meeting and 
welcomed everyone.  

The agenda for the meeting was reviewed. Michi Dunmon then made a motion to 
approve the agenda.  Jodi Short seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and 
the motion carried.    

The minutes of the May meeting were reviewed.  Jodi Short then made a motion to 
approve the agenda. April Greene seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and 
the motion carried.    

The first order of business was welcoming and introducing our new members.  
Parent/Business 1 year – Shavani Taneja, Parent 1 year – Jessica Gunn, Parent 2 year 
– Leigh Ann Gates, Teacher 1 year – Michi Dunmon, Teacher 2 year – Jodi Short, and 
Parent/Business 2 year is Amy Etheridge.  Amy Etheridge will serve as the chair.  
Shivani Taneja will serve as the Vice Chair, and Jodi Short will serve as the secretary.   

An update of the School Improvement Plan was given.  Our mission is that everyone 
learns every day including our teachers.  We are focusing on that this year and 
participating in job embedded professional development.  The CCRPI will be changed to 
NA for all primary schools.  Our state, district, and school focus is on literacy this year.   

We will host several instructional nights this year.  See agenda for specific dates. 

We have integrated new levels into our HCLI to truly see where our below level A 
readers are.  With this information, teachers can plan small groups accordingly.   

We discussed the awning in the back of the building.  Parents were concerned that is 
had not been repaired yet.  April explained that there was a law suit with the charter bus 
company and the BOE.  This suit had to be settled before anything could be repaired.  
We should hear something soon.   

The tarp has been reinstalled on the playground.  We have a plan with the company if it 
should tear again.   

There was no other additional business.  The motion was made to adjourn the meeting 
by Jodi Short, and Amy Etheridge seconded the motion.   


